
 

 

  Marching in the Light 
 
Bishop Eiludi from Tanzania, visited chapel on the Helena residential campus to 
speak with the children and answer questions about what life is like there. The 
kids prepared questions focused on how children live in Tanzania, what they do 
for fun, and the role that faith plays in their homes and schooling. 
 
The children presented Bishop Eiludi with hygiene kits they had assembled for 
him to take back to the students who attend Bible School in Tanzania - many of 
whom come from quite a 
distance and don’t have the 
basics we take for granted: 
soap, a toothbrush, a comb, 
etc.  This project gives the 
children a chance to give 
back and it helps them think 
about the needs of people 
outside of their immediate   
circle of care. 
 
 
Another exciting part of chapel that day involved using the drums and shakers, 
donated by our wonderful supporting UCC Church in Absarokee, to prepare a 
song in English and Swahili called “We Are Marching in the Light of God.” It was 
very therapeutic to sing and play as a way of sharing a point of connection be-
tween cultures. It has been gratifying to hear the kids humming the song 
around campus and watching the joy they have in singing and learning more 
about the rhythms unique to the African gospel tradition. 
 
Shared by Chaplain Chris Haughee 

 

To learn more, visit  the Chaplain's blog site at www.intermountainministry.org 
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